
 
 

 
 

       
 
 

 
 
 

  
  

 
 

 

   

 

  

 

   

 
 
 

      
    

 
 
 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR  
MINERALS MANAGEMENT SERVICE  

NTL No. 95-1N Effective Date:  8-1-95 

NOTICE TO LESSEES AND OPERATORS (NTL) OF FEDERAL OIL AND GAS LEASES IN 
THE OUTER CONTINENTAL SHELF 

Suspension of Requirements for Updating Safety 
and Pollution Prevention Equipment Inventory Lists 

The provisions of 30 CFR 250.126 (b) (2) require that lessees notify the Deputy Associate 
Director for Offshore Operations when a subsurface safety valve is removed from service for a 
failure or malfunction, or when an underwater safety valve or surface safety valve is removed 
from service for remanufacture. Once notified, the Minerals Management Service (MMS) 
removes the affected valve from the master inventory list of safety and pollution prevention 
equipment (SPPE) provided by each lessee. 

The MMS is currently reviewing its regulations found at 30 CFR 250.126, quality assurance and 
performance of the SPPE. While MMS is completing this review of the regulations, lessees may 
suspend sending updates of their SPPE lists to MMS until further notice. 

This NTL is on MMS's electronic Bulletin Board (BBS) which is open 24-hours a day, 7-days a 
week. To use the MMS BBS, use the standard communication settings of N, 8, and 1. The 
BBS supports 2400 and 9600 baud, and the telephone number is (703) 787-1181. 

[signed] Thomas Gernhofer June 30, 1995 
Associated Director for Offshore Minerals Management Date 
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